Famy In €

Dearest Brethren In Whom The Name Of Christ Is Glorified,
It is a joy to be in contact with you
again by means of this Prayer Letter. We are blessed to have you take the time to help us pray. It
has been raining a bit more as Valledupar is entering the rainy season. We have been on the road
in the last few weeks and are trying to get a lot of things done in a short time. | had the opportunity
to preach two services in Tunja. | trust that it was a blessing to them. Martha also was able to teach
the ladies. Hannah had to undergo an oral surgery to take out her wisdom teeth and ran into a bit
of a problem due the complexity. Thank the Lord, she was well enough in time to fly to Atlanta.

hings Away From Valledupar

As a requirement for travel to the U.S., we took a COVID test and
illed out several forms and apps that the government requires for international travel. We had the
blessing of spending a few days with my mom in Tennessee, who Martha and Hannah have not seen
since 2017. It was great to see her again. Even though, we witnessed a scary situation when my
mom fell backwards as she was entering the house and hit the back side of her head and greatly

| bruised her right arm. The ambulance came to help her and carry her to stabilize her. Thank the
Lord, she did not break a bone, although it will take several weeks to recuperate. Things get a bit
complicated because she takes blood thinners. She turns 87 this year and lives alone. | am thankful

| for the neighbors who look out for her.

Hannah Going To College

About a week later, we arrived in Pensacola to help Hannah make the
| transition of living on campus. We have been blessed by a Church where we stayed in the Atlanta
| area and a Church here that has allowed us to stay close to the University for a few days to help
| Hannah through this new experience in her life. | was asked at the Church where we have been
staying, to speak to the bus kids on Sunday morning. It was a great joy to see nine of that group
either accept the Lord or receive assurance of their salvation.

Things Taking Place In Valledupar

Brother Simeon has been in charge while we have been away.
Brother Wilesme also has been helping him to observe the protocols that the government requires.
The many restrictions off and on have really affected things with the Church. We wonder when
hings will start to get back to normal. We continue to do what the Lord called us to do in sharing
His Word with others.

Other Things With The Church

We are still planning for the missionary to be with us in October.
Please help us pray for that. Also, please help us by praying for Bro. Jorge and Julio Cesar. Bro.
ulio Cesar is still very sick and just lost his mother. She was listening as | was sharing the gospel with

| have been changing a few things on the web site we use for the Church. Please pray for our
Hannah that the Lord give her wisdom, guidance, and strength in this new stage of her life. Also, we
ask prayer for the Church that people see the need to attend and not continue in terror and fear,
because we serve and adore an almighty God.

As always, thank you for being the people that are faithful to the Lord in praying and giving.
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